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The Friendly News 
 First Presbyterian Church of Woodbury Heights  

JULY/AUGUST 2019 
 Our Beginnings… 

 
On July 12, 1910:  

“An adjourned meeting of the Committee appointed 
by Presbytery to consider the organization of a 
Presbyterian Church at this place was held at 7:30 p.m. in 
the public school building. There were present: Rev. R. H. 
Gage, Rev. Edward Dillon and Elder H. L. Husted…  

The following persons then presented letters from 
other churches or expressed their desires to unite upon 
professions of faith: 

John Mayhew, Henrietta Mayhew, Emma Maynard, 
Cora Maynard, Westley Rogers, Jessie Rogers, Elizabeth 
Bentz, Caroline Cassady, Elizabeth Cassady, Mary 
Shunk, Katie Maxwell, Emma Ashley, Paul Mayhew, and 
William Heiler… 

The chairman then asked that a name be suggested 
for the new church. The First Presbyterian Church of 
Woodbury Heights was proposed and adopted. Devotional 
exercises were then held, opening with three verses of 
Hymn 26 of the Chapel Hymnal – “Come Thou Almighty 
King.”…  

After the sermon the chairman said he had been 
deeply impressed with the appropriateness of Rev. Dillon’s 
message. He also said that those present were about to 
begin an organization which should survive and grow as 
long as Woodbury Heights remained a community. William 
Heiler, not having been baptized, that rite was 
administered by Rev. Gage. The chairman then noted a 
petition which had been signed by fifteen persons who 
would become members, and about fifty who would agree 
to help support a church, had been presented to 
Presbytery, at its meeting on June 21st, 1910, requesting 
an organization… 

and Mr. John Mayhew declared elected to the office 
of Ruling Elder. He was then ordained by Rev. Gage. The 
chairman then announced the completion of their 
organization as a church.” 

   - Notes from Original Session Minutes dated July 12, 1910 

 

 

Summer Schedule. . . 
     A schedule of upcoming events and pulpit 
supply is as follows: 
July 7 – Rev. John Fordyce, preaching – 

Meet & Greet Coffee Hour (sponsored 
by Session) 

July 14 – Rev. Dan Pure, preaching, 109th 
Church Anniversary  

July 21 – Rev. Dr. Robert Reader, preaching  
July 28 – Rev. Dr. Patricia Epprecht, 

preaching  
  

August 4 – Rev. Dr. Virginia Leopold, 
preaching – Meet & Greet Coffee Hour 
(sponsored by Deacons) 

August 11 – Rev. Dr. Scott Morschauser, 
preaching 

August 18 – Communion - Rev. Dr. Scott 
Morschauser, preaching  

August 25 – Rev. Dr. Patricia Epprecht, 
preaching 

Stay tuned for exciting updates. 
 

 

Sunday School  
Teachers Needed 

 

We are seeking kind, engaged adults who 
are passionate about our faith and are willing to 
share The Word with our young people. 
Materials and kids provided – all we need is 
YOU!  

We still need teachers for 2 classes: 
2nd/3rd grades and 4th/5th grades. 

Class size: 6-8 delightful students per group. 
Did I tell you all materials will be provided? 

Great curriculum our teachers will enjoy as 
well. Grab a friend to “team teach”! The more 

the merrier… 

 
Rally Day is September 8th! 

Please see Peg Schoen or Tracey Urion 
for additional information. 
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July Birthdays 
 

  3 – ErinZorio 
  4 – Lois Dirkin 

      Debbie Gould 
  5 – Blake Reim 
  7 – Jeanne Tice 
  8 – Edgar Pizarro 
        Marie Blair-Thomas 
  9 – Kayleigh Reim 
10 – Carol Martino 
        David Taylor       
11 – Annie Brenner 
        Richard Love 
12 – Tyler Eachus 
13 – Lauren Geserick 
        Ken Kratzer 
19 – Elaine Miller 
23 - James Dawson 
25 - Nancy MaDermott 
        Carl Seidelmann, Jr. 
        Hunter Seidelmann 
        Challen William Reim 
26 – Elizabeth Stainker, born 1917 
        Janet Koehler 
        Kelly Lambert Sammacicci  
27 – William Reim 
        Olivia Seidelmann 
31 – Joan Cheesman 
        James Gould 
        Robbie Urion 

 

July Anniversaries 
  

  9 – Heather and Steve Antosky 
30 – Megan and David Geserick 
31 – Debbie and James Gould 

 

If you would like to send a card to 

celebrating her 102nd birthday: 

Mrs. Elizabeth Stainker 

Pitman Manor 

535 N. Oaks Avenue 

Pitman, NJ 08071 
 

May the upcoming years of  

your life be filled with new  

discoveries of God’s love  

and goodness. 

Happy Birthday and Happy Anniversary. 
 

August Birthdays  
 

  1 – Andrew Long 
  2 – Isabelle Ley 
  3 – Jeanne Mangano 
  4 – Sharon Lightcap 
  5 – Jake Mangano 
        Andrew Santora 
  7 – Marie Clyde 
        Kim DiNoia 
  8 – Alex Bonfiglio 
11 – Terry Lott 
12 – Peter Siciliano 
15 – Joe Martino, Sr. 
17 – Susan Shunk 
        Kristen Ternowjy 
19 – Sue Reim 
22 – Clay Cary 
23 -  Michele Elliott 
        Nickie Kuehnapfel 
24 – Barrie Dawson 
26 – Mae Young 
27 – Cassandra DeFinizio 
31 – Dave Kershaw 
 

August Anniversaries 
10 – Tim and Madeleine Pheasant 
11 – Kelly and Nick Sammacicci 
12 – Mike and Joyce Woodrow 
13 – Matthew and Kayla Geserick 
20 – Jeff and Kristine Brenner 
22 – Janet and Dave Koehler 
28 – Mike and Anne Camilli 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1  2 3 4 5 6 

    Independence Day   

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

Worship,  

10:00 am 

Pastor Meet & 
Greet (Session 
sponsored) 

Prime Timers 
luncheon, 
Riverwinds  

12 noon 

 

  Quilters meet,     
lounge, 10 am 

 

109th Church 
Anniversary 

(See page 1 article  

for more 
information) 

 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

Worship  

10:00 am 

 

  Session 
Committees,   
7:00 pm 

Session meeting, 

7:30 pm 

Quilters meet,     
lounge,  

10:00 am 

 

  

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

Worship, 

10:00 am  

 

   Quilters meet,     
lounge,  

10:00 am 

 

  

28 29 30 31    

Worship,  

10:00 am   

 

      

       

JULY 
2019 

 

  “For you were called to freedom, 
brothers and sisters; only do not use 

your freedom as an opportunity for 
self-indulgence, but through love 

become slaves to one another.” 
-- Galatians 5:13 NRSV 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 2 3 

 

 

 

 

      

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

Worship,  

10:00 am 

Coffee Hour 
sponsored by our 
Deacons 

 

   Quilters meet,     
lounge, 10 am 

 

  

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

Worship,  

10:00 am 

 

   Quilters meet,     
lounge,  

10:00 am 

 

  

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

Worship, 

Communion 

10:00 am  

 

  Session 
Committees,   
7:00 pm 

Session 
meeting, 

7:30 pm 

Quilters meet,     
lounge,  

10:00 am 

 

  

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

Worship,  

10:00 am   

 

      

       

August 
2019 

 

  “Give praise to the LORD, 
proclaim his name; 

    make known among the 
nations what he has done.” 

-- Psalm 105:1 NIV 
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Mission News  
 

We are collecting items to support the Undie 
Sunday campaign of the Seeds of Hope 
Ministries, 1700 Broadway, Camden, NJ 08104. 
This ministry is administered by Bill and Brenda 
Antinore. 

 

“Undie Sunday (SJA) – (August) 
– Instead of collecting backpacks and back 
to school supplies we are collecting and 
distributing some VERY necessary items for 
the children with a mom or dad in 
prison…underwear, socks, sleepers, 
etc.  We have a team of people who are 
talking to the caregivers of the children and 
getting information on the appropriate sizes, 
etc.  All you need to do is purchase a few 
items to meet this need. (Item list available 
during collection season.)” 

 

Please, place in the box in the Narthex any 
Sunday this summer. The committee is making 
plans for a trip in the summer to one of the 
missions that we support. Contact Mary Kay 
Reynolds for more information. 

 “One who is gracious to 
 a poor man lends to the LORD,  

And He will repay him for his 
 good deed.” - Proverbs 19:17 

 

From the Deaconõs Bench 
 

Food Items Collected in June: 54, Year to 
Date: 364. Thank you. 

Suggested Food Items for July: Peanut Butter 
and Jelly, Crackers. Remember these are 
only suggestions and all non-perishable 
items are welcomed. 

 

Please continue to put your donations to the 
deacons in the green offering envelopes! 
And most importantly: Please tell any 
deacon of anyone in need of help, a visit, 
or prayer. 

 

God Bless - In Christ’s Service,  
Your Board of Deacons 

 

Prime Timer News 
 

The very un-spring-like weather of May 

caused many to experience poor health. The 

Prime Timers had many members who are still 

not well or in the recuperative stages of the 

various maladies. For this reason, the decision 

was made by the Executive board to suspend 

the June meeting.  

We will meet again on the 8th of July at 

Riverwinds Restaurant for our lunch and a 

meeting. Until then, we wish everyone a 

healthier June and best wishes for a lovely 

summer.  

 
 

Youth Group News: 
Preparing for Triennium 2019 

Even though the Youth Group is now on 
summer break, many of our young adults are 
gearing up to embark on this year’s “Here’s My 
Heart” Triennium.   

The First Presbyterian Church of 
Woodbury Heights will be well-represented by 
Madison, Anthony, Matt, Austin, and Autumn 
when they leave on July 15th.  

In anticipation of the 15 +/- hour bus ride, 
we are accepting non-perishable snacks along 
with juice/water.  

Granola Bars Water 
Gatorade  Fruit Snacks 
Cookies   Crackers 
Single Serve bags of chips 
 

NO NUTS - NO PEANUT BUTTER 
 in any items, please.  

Please have them in by July 14th. 
 

As always, we appreciate the continued 
support you give to our Youth Group! 
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Session Minutes: 5/7/1923  
 “Mr. Wallace made a motion that hereafter when the organist cut any of the 

service that the compensation for the day be cut; he also expressed his opinion 
that our church service should not be made to suit anyone but the minister and the 
session. The motion of Mr. Wallace was not seconded and Mr. Mayhew made a 
substitute motion that the organist be instructed to follow closely the 
announcements of the hymns, number of verses, etc. and also such other 
instructions given to the organist, that are desired by session and trustees that may 
tend to obviate any further discussion.”  

Evidently, the organist, Miss Rogers, had shortened service. Perhaps, she had a hot date for 
lunch! Organists can be renegades!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Treasures Found  
  

Recently while working in the Annex on 
the newsletter, Barbara Daugherty and Sue 
MacWilliams worked to spruce up several 
areas and they made several amazing 
discoveries.  

Hidden away for many years, they found 
the original minutes of the first Session, dated 
1910, a Register of Membership, the original 
contract for the construction of the original 
church dated 1910, and various other artifacts 
from the period 1910-1970’s. This treasure 
trove will yield valuable information about 
important people, events, and issues in the 
history of our church.  

Many items of interest will be 
photographed, displayed and/or written about 
in the coming year. The materials will be 
examined by the church Historian and the 
Session and will be stored safely until further 
notice.  

It seems especially significant that these 
items were found during this interim after our 
pastor’s retirement. The information we gather 
may strengthen our faith as we reflect on how 
constantly God has blessed us.  

 
 

Joys and Concerns 
 

Prayers of Praise and Thanksgiving: 
For the 77 young people and their advisers 

from our Presbytery attending the Youth 
Triennium at Purdue University in July 
including our Austin, Autumn, Madison, 
Mathew, and Anthony. 

Intercessory Prayers for health issues: 
Please pray for the following people with 
continuing health concerns: 

Richard Love, Catherine Shannon, Kim 
DiNoia, and Christina (Shedwick) 
Geltmacher. Pat McDonnell and Clay 
Cary are recovering from surgery. Susan 
Shunk is recovering from a fall. 

Our sympathy is extended to the family of 

Eric Harley who entered God’s Kingdom on 
June 10th. He is the son of Connie and Ed 
Harley, brother to Audra (Bonfiglio) and Brad, 
uncle to Bryan and Alex Bonfiglio.  Rev. Janet 
Doyle officiated at the funeral service.  

For Our Church: 
Pray for one another, members of session, 

deacons, & committees; our Sunday School 
teachers, and the organizations of our 
church, as we seek God’s will for our 
congregation.  

 

In need of prayer? 
Please, submit your prayer requests 

to a Deacon, Elder, or 
Joyce Woodrow for the 
prayer request e-mails. 
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History Notes  
Over the years there have been more than a couple of pranks played 

on our pastors. One that comes to mind involves Rev. James Powl who 
was a jolly man with a great sense of humor and a laugh that would fill a 
room. 

One Saturday, years ago, a deacon, who was a prankster, was helping 
to prepare the elements for communion scheduled the next day. He 
decided to substitute the grape juice in the pastor's cup with his father's 
homemade wine. (As I understand it, the only reason that our denomination 
drinks grape juice is because the man who founded Welch's was a 
Presbyterian). 

Fast forward to the sacrament of Holy Communion the next morning 
when Rev. Powl lifted the chalice to his lips saying "this is the blood shed 

for you" and realized what was really in it. Did he know from the grape bouquet coming from the cup 
or perhaps it was the fruit flies which began circling the cup? 

Whatever it was, Rev Powl maintained his composure and pretended to sip from the cup. Maybe 
he wasn't pretending at all.......... After the service that day, everyone had a good laugh. I can still 
hear Rev. Powl's laugh that filled the room. 
 

Carol Martino 

for the Church History Committee 
 

Highlights from the June Session Meeting 
 

Session met on Wednesday, June 12, 2019 in the Annex.   
Clerk of Session: During the transition process Session will meet 

during the summer months, with the next meeting being 
Wednesday, July 17. The next Town Hall Meeting to update the congregation is slated for 
Sunday, September 8 in the sanctuary after the worship service. The Transition Sub-Committee 
members, Barbara Daugherty, John Pitchford, Ollie Lambert, Jesse Butler and Matt Woodrow, 
will meet to create a job description for an interim pastor for our church. 

Finances: As of the end of May, we have an 11% shortage of the total budget. There is a new Piston 
Diner coupon located in the narthex for all to use when dining.   

Mission Committee: We will resume the “Undies Sundays” this summer to benefit Seeds of Hope 
ministry. Plans are being made for a trip to one of the missions that we support. Contact Mary 
Kay Reynolds for more information. 

Building and Property: In accordance with municipal codes, the borough was notified the manse is 
vacant. Tim Pheasant is now handling the lawn cutting of the manse and the church property. 
The manse can be sold “as is” with no Certificate of Occupancy needed. Three realtors, including 
two church members, will be consulted. During our cleanup day on June 8, the retention pond 
was mowed, gardens were weeded, a drainage trench was dug in the memorial garden, and a 
new cover was installed on the bell tower rope to prevent water leakage.  A neighbor generously 
donated to us a new weed whacker and edger. Wendy Kunz, our Committee on Ministries 
representative, started an inspection of the Education Building, and a full inspection and report 
will be completed by July. Rhythm & Dance studio paid rent for use of Cooper Hall for a dance 
recital June 7-8.  The Wi-Fi extender for the HVAC systems is presently hooked up and in 
working order.   
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Highlights from the June Session Meeting (continued from Page 7) 
Christian Education:  The End-of-Year Teacher Meeting will be scheduled in the next couple of 

weeks. There are two vacancies for the 2019/20 school year in the 2nd-3rd grade and 4th-5th 
grade. A 2019/20 Sunday School draft calendar was submitted.  

Stewardship and Finance: A bequest from the Robert Peterson Estate was received with 10% going 
into the Benevolence account and the remaining in the brokerage account. We will be reviewing 
our memorial fund guidelines and updating our protocols.  

Worship and Program: All head ushers lock up the church after their duties on Sunday and record 
the head count of attendance at worship service each week. The pulpit supply has been filled 
through August 25th. Session members will continue to do the announcements, offering and 
possibly prayers of the people.  Deacons will serve Communion on August 18. The music for our 
worship service is filled up to September 1st with soloists, duets and special music. The positions 
of Music Director, Bell Choir Director, and Organist have been reviewed, and under contract. 

Membership and Outreach: Due to impending production issues, the newsletter deadline for 
September is August 21st. A letter will be sent to inactive members stating we miss them and 
extend an invitation to join us in worship. Several areas in the annex were spruced up and the 
original 1910 minutes were discovered along with other important historical artifacts.   

Presbyterian Women: Twelve Esther Circle members went to RiverWinds Restaurant to enjoy 
dinner at their last meeting on June 4.  Barbara Daugherty, outgoing Moderator, was honored for 
her dedication and leadership. 

Deacons:  57 communicants were served on June 2nd. “Good Dads” chocolate bars were handed out 
on Father’s Day. Chancel was set up for a baptism on June 23rd and Deacons will host the 
August 4th Coffee Hour.  

Mission Statement: The Transition Sub-Committee met and established our new Mission Statement, 
“Bringing people together to glorify God through the teachings of Jesus Christ,” which is the first 
step towards finding an interim pastor.  

Vital Congregation:  We are considering a revitalization initiative recommended by Presbytery, Vital 
Congregation, a two-year program, which will start in January of 2020.  

Manual of Operations: Each month we will be reviewing and updating a section of our Manual of 
Operations. In June we reviewed our Bylaws.  

WJ Presbytery Meeting: Our Triennium youth were commissioned at the May 21st West Jersey 
Presbytery Meeting, and Barbara Daugherty served as Alternate Commissioner. The national 
gathering of Presbyterians, Big Tent 2019, in Baltimore August 1-3, 2019.  Peg Schoen and 
Jesse Butler were accepted as Alternate Commissioners for the June and September Presbytery 
Meetings respectively. 

 

Chancel Flowers  

Please consider honoring the Glory of God by dedicating Chancel Flowers for our church sanctuary. 

Your Name _______________________    Sunday you are requesting _____________________ 

In Memory of ______________________   In Honor of __________________________ 

o I will be picking up my flowers at the end of service. 
o I will be gifting my flowers to the church. 

Please place in the offering plate or mail to:    Questions: Phone 856-889-6808 
Flower Fund c/o Erin Zorio 
335 Elm Avenue 
Woodbury Heights, NJ 08097 
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Pretty New House of Worship of  
Woodbury  Heights Presbyterians Opened Free of Debt  

Re-printed from the Constitution, a Woodbury newspaper, June 19, 1912  
Dedicatory Service 

To those among us who had not seen it before, the new church at Woodbury Heights, dedicated on 
Thursday night, was both an inspiration and a surprise. An inspiration in its beautiful simplicity, which carried 
with it so potently a spirit of reverence, that upon entering it one must feel “the place where in I stand is holy 
ground.”  

The surprise is such that so much has been done by so small a number, and that all is in such perfect 
taste. In the main audience room, which will seat about 200, the carpet and furniture harmonize perfectly: the 
platform and the Sunday school room, on one side, were in keeping and the various windows of stained glass 
gave point and effect to the whole, while below stairs the dining room and kitchen held every convenience and 
all in orderly procession. 
Much of this had been brought about by the ladies of the church, by hard work and strenuous effort‘s, by 

prayers, and, perhaps, tears as one of the speakers suggested. All had worked – all had helped. Even the 
collection plate had been given by the infant class of the Sunday School, and all had been paid for – not a cent 
is due on either Church or furniture. 

And now they were gathered, young and old, until they filled the beautiful edifice, at its dedication. The 
platform has been profusely decorated with roses and ferns which gave the last artistic touch as a whole.  

The music was rendered by the Woodberry Presbyterian choir, with Herbert A. Ross as organist and choir 
master, and was fine throughout. The exercises began with an organ prelude, “festival,” by Baptiste. 

The opening prayer was offered by the Reverend A.P. Botsford, D. D. The Scripture lesson was read by 
Mr. J. F. Davenport, the supply in charge.  

Owing to the illness of the Reverend George H. Hemingway, D. D., Moderator, the Reverend R. H. Gage, 
of Wenonah, kindly consented to act in his place. He thought his task an easy one since all those taking part 
had been, in some way, connected with or interested in the church since its beginning and needed no 
introduction. 

Mr. Gage told of the difficulties of the beginning of the church and held in his hand the two applications for 
recognition by the Presbytery of New Jersey. The first contained fifteen names of church members, the 
second, sent at a later date, contains fifty names of avowed supporters of the church. The Presbytery then 
send a committee to organize the church which we now occupy, and raising his hand said, “I hold here a 
discharge of all debt on building on furniture which we are here to dedicate.“ He gave high praise to the 
members, supporters and workers in the church who had achieve such a noble results. 

The Reverend. B. Franklin Smiley, of the second Presbyterian Church, Camden, brought greetings from 
the Presbytery of West Jersey, and said in part that he wished he could command language to express all that 
he felt on this occasion. He felt when a new institution shall be established it is as important an act as when a 
child is born. As he came into this beautiful temple and remember the efforts that have brought in about, he felt 
that what can be said of the birth of a child may truly be said of the birth of an institution. He brings, “with joy, 
the greetings of the Presbytery of West Jersey.”  

The dedicatory sermon was preached by the Reverend C. J. Culp, of Boundbrook, New Jersey who said, 
in part, “It is now 14 years since I first came to Woodbury Heights. The second sermon I ever preached was in 
the little church over there. I always have felt grateful for the patience shown by the people here to a poor 
stumbling theological student. Now I have not words to express my congratulations. It is not often that a church 
is built and dedicated and totally free of debt.” His text was, “Thou art Peter, and upon this rock I will build my 
church. “ The highest moment in the life of Peter had been when in answer to Christ’s question, “Whom say 
you that I am?” he had said, “Thou art the Christ, the Son of the living God.” and because of the truth which 
Peter had spoken, Christ said, “Peter, on this rock will I found my church.”  
“This is the first time Christ uses the word church. The church is always in the mind of the Master. The 

church is the guardian and exponent of the truth. People go to church for all sorts of reasons. To enjoy the 
music and sermon is good, but it is not worship. They must go in reference of spirit, in the spirit of adoration in  
order that they may go out with the light and exultation of true worship on their faces.“ This gives an adequate 
idea of Mr. Culp’s sermon which was really a very fine effort. 
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Pretty New House  of Worship (continued from Page 9)   

A hymn was song and the Apostles’ Creed recited. Some very fine music by the choir, and a responsive 
service dedication, at the close of which, the Moderator and congregate recited: “This house which has been 
built through the gracious favor of Divine providence, we do now solemnly dedicate to the worship of Almighty 
God, the Father, the Son, and the Holy Ghost. Amen“ 

The prayer of dedication was made by Reverend R. H. Gauge. A hymn was sung and prayer and 
dedication given by Reverend Edward Dylan.  

 


